SAMPLE PENSIONS DAY OF ACTION PRESS RELEASE
The following is sample text for you to distribute to local media in the days leading up to 30 November. It is important that the press and the public understand why radiographers and other people who work for public employers feel it is necessary to take industrial action. Please adapt and change the following to reflect the local situation and add more details about what action is planned and what measures are being put in place to provide emergency cover. Many journalists and people who are not employed in the public sector do not understand why members of the Society and other unions feel it is necessary to take action on the 30th. It is important that they are informed.  

The quote in the press release is attributed to the Society’s President, Sue Johnson. If you would prefer to have a local Society rep’s name instead, please change it.
LOCAL RADIOGRAPHERS SUPPORT TUC PENSIONS DAY OF ACTION

Radiographers who provide diagnostic imaging and radiotherapy treatment services at XXXXXX Hospital will be providing only limited services to patients on Wednesday, 30 November.


Following a ballot by their trade union, the Society of Radiographers, the health professionals voted overwhelmingly to support the Trades Union Congress call for a Day of Action to protest against radical changes the government is making to the pensions of public sector workers.


“Radiographers will be providing cover for emergency cases but all other services will be curtailed for 24 hours from midnight on Tuesday until the same time on Wednesday,” said Sue Johnson, the Society’s president.


“Our argument is not with patients but with the government and withdrawing labour is one way we can show the depth of our anger at what they are doing to people’s pensions.

“It is sad that radiographers and 2 million other workers have to take industrial action to persuade the government that the pension reforms are unfair, but they feel they have no choice,” she continued.


“This action is the last resort. We would not be withdrawing our services if we thought that changes could be made to the pension’s proposals any other way.”


The ballot of the 17,500 radiographers who work in the National Health Service and carry out crucial medical diagnostic and therapy procedures, was held by the Electoral Reform Society. The ERS reported that 58.2 per cent of eligible Society members voted and that industrial action was supported by 8504 votes to 1648 votes.


The key reasons why radiographers and other staff are taking industrial action on 30 November are because:

· They are being asked to take a 3% cut in take-home pay in order to pay off a deficit that they did not cause;
· Even after working longer and paying more, pensions will be worth less;
· Pensions will be eroded by inflation;
· It is unfair that many employees in the private sector face poverty in retirement but it doesn’t make it more fair to bring public sector employees into the same situation;
· Costs of public sector pensions are not unsustainable, even by the government’s own measures;
· The NHS scheme in particular is secure and affordable, as agreed by the government three years ago.
Ends

For further information contact (insert name and telephone number of person who will talk to journalists if they need more information).

